Middletown \ Norwalk Transmission Line Project

CSC Monthly Construction Report
May 2006

OVERHEAD
Segment 1a

No construction was conducted in Segment 1a during May 2006.

Segment 1b
No construction was conducted in Segment 1b during May 2006.

Segment 2a

No construction was conducted in Segment 2a during May 2006.

Segment 2b
No construction was conducted in Segment 2b during May 2006.

UNDERGOUND
Segment 3
No construction was conducted in Segment 3 during May 2006.

Segment 4a

No construction was conducted in Segment 4a during May 2006.

Segment 4b
No construction was conducted in Segment 4b during May 2006.

Segment 4c
No construction was conducted in Segment 4c during May 2006.

Underground Watercourse and Railroad Crossings
No construction was conducted for watercourse and railroad crossings in underground segments during May 2006.

SUBSTATIONS
Scovill Rock Switching Station 
No construction activity at the Scovill Rock Switching Station during May 2006.
Beseck Switching Station

Despite periodic heavy rain, the Civil site work for the Phase 1 Site Development remained on schedule.  In late April the Site had been cleared of trees and stumped.  Silt fence and other required erosion controls were immediately put in place.  Material for the permanent site drainage systems were received and select portions installed at the site to help control site drainage during construction.  The heavy periodic rains required constant attention to the erosion and sediment control measures.

Topsoil was stockpiled on site for future use and the remaining Excess Material removed from the site.  The first of the site filling activities began with raising the front edge of the yard.

Pre-Blast surveys were completed for City of Wallingford Water Storage Tank and for homes closest to the project site.  Blasting permit was obtained from the Wallingford Fire Marshall. 
East Devon Station 
No construction activity at the East Devon Substation in May 2006.
Norwalk Substation 

No construction activity at the Norwalk Substation in May 2006.
OTHER
There was a significant rain event on Friday, May 12, 2006 of 3.0 inches at the Beseck Switching Station construction site.  Attached to this report is a summary of the observations and actions taken, including notification of the Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection’s Oil and Chemical Response Division and the U. S. Coast Guard’s National Response Center due to a colored sheen on stormwater leaving the construction site.
In the future, the summary of all changes requested and approved, including significant, non-significant, positive and minor, will be attached to the monthly report, not the BSC weekly report.

